INSIDE A newsletter for faculty, staff, and friends of Samford University • March 2000

Samford Receives Grant to Establish State Constitutional Law Project

Samford University will establish a State Constitutional Law Project in its Cumberland School of Law to study issues related to the Constitution of Alabama and other states.

Samford President Thomas E. Corts announced the project—to be funded with a gift from the Unus Foundation—during a Wednesday, Feb. 9, speech at the Rotary Club of Birmingham.

"We have realized there is a much neglected area in state government, and our folks are going to work, studying state constitutions, building a database, hiring outside experts, and focusing on issues that must be considered by states," said Dr. Corts. "WHEN (it is not a matter of 'if') our Constitution is renewed, this project should be a

great help.

"Ours is not an effort to draft a model, but a systematic attempt to identify the issues, gather up the best practices already utilized in other states, the best thinking worldwide, and offer it to a constitutional convention when it comes together, and to other states, as well."

Corts said the project "meets a great need because state constitutions have received too little study over the years, though major issues will require attention in the future." He noted that the project "is not limited to Alabama but will include all 50 states."

One major goal of the project, said Corts, will be to analyze the impact which state constitutions have on economic development.

Other goals include:

■ Establishing a searchable

database of state constitutions to facilitate comparison and study of best practices.

- Synthesizing research and reporting on key current constitutional issues at the state level.
- Convening policymakers, academicians and other experts to discuss components of modern state constitutions.
- Developing an agenda of issues appropriately addressed in state constitutions.

"This grant evidences the tremendous civic responsibility of Alabamians," Corts added. "We will be able to serve many states and institutions in a vital way. We are grateful for the confidence shown by the Unus Foundation in involving Cumberland School of Law and Samford in this important project."

"The State Constitutional Law

Project will serve as an outstanding resource for state constitutional study," said Cumberland Dean Barry A. Currier.

He pointed out that the project would be able to draw on the resources of Cumberland faculty, with its expertise in a variety of state constitutional law issues; the Public Affairs Research Council of Alabama, located on the Samford campus; Samford scholars in history, political science and other areas at Samford; and Samford's Davis Library, which is the Birmingham area's Government Documents Depository.

"The project also will involve law students, who come from 20 states and whose participation will enhance their legal education while facilitating the project's goals," said Dean Currier.

Faculty, Staff Invited to Health Fair March 21

Samford's Student Health Services will sponsor the 4th annual Samford Health Fair Tuesday, March 21, from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. The fair will be held in the Flag Colonnade in the Ralph W. Beeson University Center.

The annual event is held to increase awareness of current health issues and screen for potential health problems. Students, faculty and staff are encouraged to participate.

In addition to Student Health
Services, students and faculty from
McWhorter School of Pharmacy,
Ida V. Moffett School of Nursing,
Exercise Science and Sports
Medicine department and
Nutrition and Dietetics assist in
the Health Fair.

Dobbins, Dohoney, Marshall Recognized by Student Athletes

Samford University's Student Athlete Advisory Committee [SAAC] recently recognized three faculty members for outstanding support and encouragement of student-athletes. Betsy Dobbins (Biology), Jo Dohoney (Sociology) and Jennings Marshall (Business) were named as the inaugural recipients of the MVP (Most Valuable Professor) Award at halftime of the Feb. 10 men's basketball game.

The SAAC is comprised of representatives from each of Samford's 17 athletic teams. The committee serves as a liaison between student-athletes and the athletic administration and faculty. Each semester, the SAAC will present the MVP Award to

three faculty members.

Dobbins, Dohoney and Marshall were nominated for their understanding of travel-related class absences of student-athletes and promotion of upcoming athletic events in their classes. In addition, the recipients attend numerous games and matches and volunteer their time for Samford athletics as scorekeepers or time-keepers. All three were described as " professors who care about their students beyond the classroom."

SAAC advisors are Chris Metress (English), Peter Neuberger (Athletics) and Joelle Rule (Athletics).



Ouick Help

For quick-key options in the voice mail yes-and-no conversation, press 3, and the system will play a help menu that lists the keys for each option associated with that question.

Combine 3-Key Help

Use the message menu to act on a message and continue with the next part of the conversation. For example, press 3, 4 to reply to a message, then 5 to go to the next message.

You also can use the message menu to take more than one

See Voice Mail Tips page 3



ıt & About

Brad Bishop (Law) is the keynote speaker for the Admnistrative Office of Courts' regional seminars for municipal court and police officials. Bishop spoke in Huntsville Feb. 18 and will speak in Birmingham March 20 and Gulf Shores April 7 on shoplifting and driving under the influence.

Karon Bowdre (Law) will present a continuing education program for paralegals March 1 entitled "Effective Legal Writing for Paralegals in Alabama." Bowdre's cospeaker is Cumberland alumna Julie Davis

Scott Camp, Lee Insko and Janica York (University Relations) received the top award in the Internal Newsletters category of the Council for the Advancement and Support of Education [CASE] District III Advancement Awards program for their work on Inside Samford.

Stephen Chew (Psychology) presented a workshop entitled "The Scholarship of Teaching and Learning: Definitions, Issues, Models," at the meeting of the American Association for Higher Education in New Orleans, La., Feb. 4. The workshop grew out of his work for the Carnegie Foundation and was co-presented with two other Carnegie Scholars.

Thomas E. Corts (President) recently spoke to Rotary Clubs in Anniston, Florence, Birmingham and Germantown, Tenn.; and Kiwanis Clubs in Montgomery and Memphis, Tenn. Corts also spoke to men's groups at the First Baptist Church in Hoover and Trussville.

Mitzi Davis (Law) has been selected by the Phi Mu Fraternity Foundation Board of Trustees to serve on its three-member



Jack Brymer Director of University Communications

Lee Insko

Scott Camp Multimedia Graphic Designer

> Janica York Editorial Assistant

Telephone (205) 726-2921 Fax (205) 726-2654 E-mail: samnews@samford.edu

Deadline for next issue: March 15, 2000

Samford University is an Equal Opportunity Institution and welcomes applications for employment and educational programs from all individuals regardless of race, color, sex, age, disability, or national or ethnic origin.



Bishop

Chew







Loftin



Sansom



Willis

scholarship committee. The committee reviews all scholarship applications made to the foundation from undergraduate and alumnae Phi Mus. The committee meets March 29-31 in Atlanta at Phi Mu National Headquarters.

Lewis Drummond (Divinity) has received honorary professorships of evangelism from the Baptist Theological Seminary at Warsaw, Poland, and the Emmanuel Institutes of Oradia, Romania. Drummond's book, The Word of the Cross, A Contemporary Theology of Evangelism, has been translated and published in the Romanian language.

Jim Eck (Institutional Research) served on a SACS visitation team in February and was responsible for reporting on the mission and institutional effectiveness efforts of the institution visited. On Feb. 4, the Office of Institutional Research hosted an all-day regional workshop for members of the Alabama Association for Institutional Research. Nearly 50 institutional researchers from the state of Alabama attended the conference. Presenters included Alan Hargrave (Associate Provost), Greg Kawell (Computer & Telecommunication Services) and Tom Woolley (Business).

David Finn and Clara Gerhardt (Education) presented a paper at the 19th Annual Conference of the Alabama Federation Council for Exceptional Children titled "Understanding the needs of children who are physically different: suggestions for teachers and parents." Finn will present a second paper on a similar topic at the Pac Rim Conference in Hawaii

March 7.

Eric Fournier (Geography) recently was part of a Rotary International Group Study Exchange Team to India. The team spent 30 days (Jan. 10-Feb. 8) touring the Indian states of Goa, Karnataka and Maharashtra. As part of the tour, Fournier gave a lecture in geography departments at three universities (Karnatak University in Dharwad, Shivaji University in Kolhapur and D.K.T.E. Technical Institute in Ichalkaranji). A team from India will tour Alabama in April as a part of the exchange.

Ralph Gold and Dollie Brice (Exercise Science & Sports Medicine) attended the American Red Cross seminar on advanced lifesaving technology (automated external defibrillation) and have completed the coursework to teach the valuable technique. It is being integrated into the first aid and CPR courses taught by the Exercise Science and Sports Medicine Department this spring.

Michael Hogue (Pharmacy) was the keynote speaker for the Pharmaceutical Society of Israel in Tel Aviv in early February. Hogue's presentations included "Pharmaceutical Care: Implementation Basics" and "Options for Practice." In late January, Hogue conducted faculty training for the Oregon Pharmacists' Association in "Pharmacy-Based Immunization Delivery," a national education program for pharmacists. Hogue also was recently interviewed and quoted in an article titled "A Drug Store Diet Pill That Can Kill You" in the March 2000 issue of Redbook magazine.

Gregory Jeane (Geography) presented the lecture, "At Rest in the Bosom of Abraham: 300 Years of Memorialization in American Cemeteries," on Feb. 8 as part of Independent Presbyterian Church's 29th annual Religious Arts Festival.

William Keller (Pharmacy) presented a seminar on herbal products and phytopharmaceuticals to the Inverness Rotary Club Jan. 5. He spoke to the Magic City Kiwanis Club Jan. 20 on herbal therapy in the United States and the future of this popular segment of alternative/ complementary medicine. Keller spoke to the Samford Auxiliary Feb. 10 on herbal medicines and women's health. He serves on the Health and Fitness Books Board for Rodale, Inc.

Virginia Gilbert Loftin (Law) has been named to a three-year term on the board of directors of The Women's Fund, an arm of the Community Foundation of Greater Birmingham. She will serve on the Grants and Allocations Committee.

Claire Major (PBL) presented a session, "Assessing Problem-Based Learning during the Freshman Year," at the First-Year Assessment National Forum as a part of the 19th annual National Conference on the First-Year Experience Feb. 18 in Columbia, S.C.

The University of Montevallo's School of Education has chosen Heather Mitchell (Career Development Center) as the Outstanding Alumna in Counseling for 1999-2000. Mitchell graduated with highest honors from UM's Master of Education program in 1995. In addition, Mitchell has been elected to serve as secretary of the Alabama Counseling Association, a 1400member professional organization promoting counselors and counseling-related issues. Her term is for the 2000-2001 year.

Marlene Reed (Business) was nominated for the 1999-2000 Outstanding First-Year Student Advocate Award and listed on an honor roll of advocate nominees in the program for the awards ceremony at the 19th annual National Conference on The First-Year Experience.

Jon Remley (Music) accompanied four Samford students to the College Band Directors National Association's Southern Division conference Feb. 24-26 in Greensboro, N.C. Katie Partain (flute), Seth Patterson (horn), Brandon Slocumb (trombone) and Sam Frederick (percussion) auditioned and were chosen to participate in the Southern Division Intercollegiate Band.

Chuck Sands (Exercise Science & Sports Medicine) will be speaking to the Friends of the Hoover Library on the "Importance of Exercise" March 6.

Dennis Sansom (Religion & Philosophy) will speak on "Can the Virtue of Beneficence Be a Moral Deity?" at the Midwestern Society of Christian Philosophers meeting March 16-18 at Baylor University. He will address the Eastern Society of Christian Philosophers May 11-13 on "The Embodied Mind and Ensouled Body: A Relationship Between the Mind and Brain" at the University of South Carolina. Sansom and Tom Berg (Law) recently were awarded a grant from the Alabama Humanities Foundation to help plan and speak at a symposium on "Is Alabama a Christian State?"

Pamela Sims (Pharmacy) provided a twopart, four-hour continuing education program Feb. 11 to dentists and staff of the Second District Dental Society in Montgomery on "Managing Pain" and "An Update on Antibiotics." Sims provided a three-hour continuing education program to dentists and staff of the Third District Dental Society in Dothan, Alabama, Feb. 12 entitled "OTC Medications: What the Dentist and Staff Need to Know." She provided a four-hour continuing education program to dentists and staff of the Chattanooga Dental Society in Chattanooga, Tennessee, entitled "Managing Pain and Behavior in the Dental Patient" Feb. 18.

Patsy Woodham Thomley (Law), a 1980 graduate of Cumberland School of Law, is the law school's Distinguished Alumna for 2000. The award was presented Feb. 4 at Cumberland's Women in Law Reunion

Stephen Ware (Law) spoke on arbitration law as part of a dispute resolution conference at Faulkner University's Jones School of Law in Montgomery Feb. 9 and to the Federalist Society's faculty division Jan. 6 in Washington, D.C.

Karen Whelan-Berry (Business) attended the board meeting of the Organization Development and Change [ODC] Division of the Academy of Management Feb. 11-12 in San Luis Obisbo, Calif. Whelan serves as Special Project Coordinator on the ODC Board and recently worked on a project related to doctoral student representation on the

Sandy Willis' (Psychology) work on developing an introductory psychology course using problem-based learning was featured in an article on PBL in the APA Monitor, the monthly newsmagazine of the American Psychological Association.

Several Samford faculty made presentations at the 6th annual Lilly Conference on College and University Teaching South at the University of Georgia in Athens, Ga., Feb. 11-13. Presentations included "Introduction to PBL" by Claire Major (PBL); "What is a Problem?" by Carol Dean (Education); "The Dance of the Intellect Among Words" by Nancy Whitt and Bryan Johnson (English); "Real Data and Internet" by Marlene Reed (Business); "Bringing the Real World into the Classroom: PBL in a Parenting Class" by Clara Gerhardt (Education); "The Experiential Paradigm: The Missing Link in PBL" by Paul Blanchard (Biology); "Assessing PBL in the Classroom" by Paula Thompson (Pharmacy); "The Samford PBL Initiative and PBL Portfolios: Publishing the Scholarship of Teaching Poster Session" by Valerie McCombs (PBL) and a "PBL Course Portfolios" Panel Discussion with Dean, Gerhardt, Johnson, McCombs, Thompson and Whitt.

VOICE MAIL TIPS cont. from page 1

action on a message. For example, first you can press 3, 9 to redirect a message to someone else on campus. Once you finish redirecting the message, you can press 4 to reply to the original sender. After you reply, you can press 6 to delete the message.



MarchCalendar

Birthdays listed in red.

Wednesday, March 1

Stephanie Dykes, Raegan Hodges, Morgan Ponder, Frank Salter

- 11 a.m. William Conger Lectures on Biblical Preaching: Haddon W. Robinson, Divinity Chapel
- 3 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Austin Peay, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Thursday, March 2

Myralyn Allgood, Mark Digiorgio

- 10 a.m. Chapel
- 11 a.m. Christian Legal Society presents Debbie Morris, Moot Court Room
- 7 p.m. Women's Basketball: SU vs. Troy State, Seibert Hall
- 7 p.m. Samford Speakers Series: Barry Drake, Music Historian, "The Music of the 1980s," Reid Chapel

Friday, March 3

Patricia Goodman, Glenn Schneider

- 3 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Alabama State, Joe Lee Griffin Field
- 3 p.m. Softball: SU vs. Centenary
- 3 p.m. Faculty Senate Meeting, DBH 216
- 3 p.m. Cumberland Colloquium on Law, Religion, and Culture: Andrew Koppelman, Northwestern University Law School, "Secular Purpose," Friendship Room, Beeson Law Library

Saturday, March 4

Brooke Becker, Gregory Kawell

- 4 p.m. Softball: SU vs. Western Illinois
- 4 p.m. Women's Basketball: SU vs. Mercer, Seibert Hall

Sunday, March 5

Jim Angel, Ken Kirby, Maria Parker, Adam Pilkinton, Linda Sneed

Monday, March 6

Mary Hutchinson

Tuesday, March 7

Larissa Charny

- 10 a.m. Chapel: Gary Fenton, Pastor, Dawson Memorial Baptist Church
- 11 a.m. Divinity Chapel: Ash Wednesday Service
- 6 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Vanderbilt, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Wednesday, March 8

Wynell Jacks (ret.), Janet Smith

- 3 p.m. Softball: SU vs. Creighton
- 6 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Alabama, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Thursday, March 9

Donna Jordan, Andy Klein, Thad Long, Mayford McWaters (ret.), Gregg Morrison, Michael O'Toole

- 10 a.m. Chapel: Gospel Choir
- 11 a.m. Ray Rushton Distinguished

Lecturer Series: Edwin Imwinkelreid, Professor of Law at the University of California-Davis, "The Future of Daubert in Light of Kumho Tire," Moot Court Room

• 4 p.m. Men's Tennis: SU vs. Murray St.

Friday, March 10

Shelia Aderhold, Charles Rogan, Sherri Spurling, Melvin Steckler (ret.)

- 7:30 a.m. School of Business
- Accreditation Celebration, Scrushy Center
- 10 a.m. Men's & Women's Tennis: SU vs. Tennessee-Martin
- 3 p.m. Cumberland Colloquium on Law, Religion and Culture: Mark Janis, University of Connecticut Law School, "Religion and the Literature of International Law: Some Standard Texts," Friendship Room, Beeson Law Library

Saturday, March 11

Everett Hutto, Lynda Reynolds

• 7 p.m. Birmingham Music Club presents Bordeaux Ballet, Wright Center

Sunday, March 12

Susan Alverson, Karon Harmon, Betty Mullins

Monday, March 13

Heidi Gray, Sherrell Hallquist, Nancy Miller, Renae Owen, Marla Taylor, James Underwood

• 12 p.m. Christian Legal Society & Global Center: Russian attorney Ekaterina Smyslova, "Impact of the New Russian Law on Religion," Moot Court Room

Tuesday, March 14

Roy Oliver (ret.)

- 10 a.m. Chapel: All Things to All People
- 11 a.m. Divinity Chapel: Brian Edwards
- 6 p.m. SU Alumni, Parents & Friends: Cullman Club Meeting, All Steak Restaurant. Speaker: Rod Davis
- 7:30 p.m. Concerto-Aria Concert, Wright Center

Wednesday, March 15

Robert Hoover, Kelly Jones, Teresa Luke, George Wright

• 3 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Alabama A&M, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Thursday, March 16

Deborah Adams, Tressa Dawn Bendall, Benjamin Stuart

• 7:30 p.m. Samford Theatre presents Betrayal, Harrison Theatre

Friday, March 17

James Reburn

- 2 p.m. Men's & Women's Tennis: SU vs. Austin Peay
- 6 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Jacksonville State, Joe Lee Griffin Field
- 7 p.m. Law Reunion Extravaganza at Botanical Gardens
- 7:30 p.m. Samford Theatre presents Betrayal, Harrison Theatre

Saturday, March 18

• 10 a.m. Women's Tennis: SU vs. Murray State

- 1 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Jacksonville State (DH)
- 2 p.m. Softball: SU vs. Georgia Tech
- 9 a.m.-3 p.m. Laity School of Evangelism Conference/Workshop, Divinity Chapel
- 7:30 p.m. Samford Theatre presents Betrayal, Harrison Theatre
- 7:30 p.m. Samford Wind Ensemble Concert, Wright Center

Sunday, March 19

• 2 p.m. Samford Theatre presents Betrayal, Harrison Theatre

Monday, March 20

Nirmala Pareek, Kristi Shaw

Tuesday, March 21

Judy Barnes, Jim Barnette, Johnny Benson, Greg Embry, Tuan Le

- 10 a.m. Chapel: Paul Copan
- 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Health Fair, Flag Colonnade
- 11 a.m. Divinity Chapel
- 2 p.m. Men's & Women's Tennis: SU vs. Jacksonville State
- 6 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Wisconsin-Milwaukee, Joe Lee Griffin Field
- 7:30 p.m. MasterSingers Concert, Divinity Chapel
- 7:30 p.m. Steel Drum Band Concert, Wright Center

Wednesday, March 22

Martha Alverson (ret.), Mary Nell Frazier (ret.), Michael Teel

• 3 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Wisconsin-Milwaukee, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Thursday, March 23

Dianna Sanders

• 10 a.m. Chapel: Jason Long

Friday, March 24

John Godbold, Ernest Rozier, Barry Spitzer

• 2 p.m. Women's Tennis: SU vs. Central Florida

Saturday, March 25

Walter Clepper (ret.), Loree Crenshaw (ret.), Jennifer Dillard, Douglas Hamilton

Sunday, March 26

Leroy Mack (ret.), Jimmie Thomas (ret.)

Monday, March 27

Marcia Hamby, Elizabeth Hopson, Edward Smith

Tuesday, March 28

Garry Atkins

Wednesday, March 29

Ted Tibbs

Thursday, March 30

Charlotte Baughn, Sarah Glass (ret.), Marcia Hotchkiss, Neal Shepherd (ret.), Mary Ann Worthington

Friday, March 31

Perry Tompkins

• 6 p.m. Baseball: SU vs. Florida Atlantic, Joe Lee Griffin Field

Rushton Lecture Set for March 9

Cumberland School of Law's Cannual Ray Rushton
Distinguished Lecturer Series on Thursday, March 9, will feature Edwin J. Imwinkelreid, Professor of Law at the University of California–Davis School of Law. Imwinkelreid will lecture on the future of scientific evidence in federal courts after the Supreme Court's important decision in Kumho Tire Co. v. Carmichael (1999).

The responding speakers are Professor Katherine Goldwasser of Washington University School of Law; Sam Pointer, former chief judge of the Northern District of Alabama; and Cumberland Professor Robert J. Goodwin. The lecture is set for 11 a.m. in the Moot Court Room of Robinson Hall.

The Ray Rushton
Distinguished Lecturer Series
was established in 1995 by
Birmingham attorney Wyatt R.
Haskell in memory of his grandfather, who practiced law for 50
years. The series brings to campus
notable legal scholars and historians on topics related to the
legal profession and its highest
ideals.

Potts Named Director of Ministerial Placement

arl Potts, former Executive Secretary and Treasurer of the Alabama Baptist State Convention, has been named Director of Ministerial Placement at Samford.

In this capacity, he will supervise the Church Placement
Program, which assists students in ministry job placement, and
Samford Sunday, which schedules student ministers to preach in Alabama Baptist churches.

Jim Barnette, University Minister, announced Potts' appointment. "We are thrilled he will be joining us in this capacity," said Barnette.

Potts will continue to serve as

an adjunct faculty member of Samford's Beeson Divinity School.

A Randolph County native, Potts is a graduate of Samford and Southern Baptist Theological Seminary. He was pastor of McElwain Baptist Church in Birmingham before joining the State Convention as Director of Church Ministries.

Potts served as Executive Secretary-Treasurer of the State Convention from 1984 until his retirement in 1990.

Potts' office is located in Divinity Hall 212 and his phone number is ext. 4010. ■

Look Out, Hollywood!

Greg Jeane (Geography) serenades
Martha Ann Cox (Student Affairs)
during the faculty/staff Step Sing show
of musical hits from the 1950s. Glenda
Martin (Arts & Sciences), Betty
McCullough (Law), Valerie McCombs
(PBL) and Lisa McNeal (Computer
& Telecommunication Services)
salute the cheering crowd.





NEWFACES

Eilani Bryant (*Pharmacy*)
Kevin Chance (*Music*)
Scott Gassner (*Post Office*)
Jena Gaston (*Divinity*)
Rene Golden (*Music*)
Robert Pacienza (*University Ministries*)
Earl Potts (*University Ministries*)
Sarai Rodgers (*University Relations*)
Brooks Souders (*Admission*)
Mary T. Willett (*Law*)



Congratulations to . . .

- Geri Beers (Nursing) on completing the recent "Freeze Your Half Off" half marathon with nursing students Kristen Conniff, Ashley McLeod and Jen Whitty.
- Amy Chandler (Admission) on her March 4 marriage to Samford alumnus Brad Simpson.

Sympathy is expressed to . . .

- Shirley Harding (Library) in the death of her father.
- Dea Mathews (Institutional Research) in the death of her stepfather, Johnny Davis, Feb. 13.



Cumberland plans Law Week

Law Week at Cumberland School of Law is March 13–17, culminating in reunions for the Classes of '70, '75, '80, '85, '90 and '95. Events include:

- The annual Rascal Memorial Procession, March 16, at 11 a.m., when students, faculty and alumni are invited to bring their pets and pay homage to the only known Cumberland graduate to receive the Doctor of Canine Jurisprudence de-
- Dean Parham Williams Freshman Trial Competition finals, at 4 p.m., March 16, in the Trial Court Room.
- Alumni/Student Golf Tournament at The Meadows in Harpersville, March 17, at 9 a.m.
- St. Patrick's Day Reunion Extravaganza for all reunion classes, Friday, at 7 p.m. at the Birmingham Botanical Gardens.
- Battle on the Court Tennis Tournament for alumni and students, March 18, 7:30–11 a.m. at George Ward Park.
- Family Reunion Picnic for all reunion classes, March 18, at noon at the Birmingham Zoo.

CDC to Host Company Presentations

The Career Development Center has several company presentations during the month of March. Faculty and staff are invited to attend the information sessions and are encouraged to refer interested students. The representatives will be discussing full-time and internship opportunities that are available, as well as answering general questions about their respective companies. For times and locations, contact the CDC at ext. 2980. March 1—Glenwood Mental Health March 2—Hoecht Marion Rousell

Pharmaceutical
March 6—Boy Scouts of America
March 14—Aerotek
March 16—Impact Family
Counseling
March 22—Nabisco

Debbie Morris to speak at Cumberland March 2

Cumberland School of Law's Christian Legal Society will host Debbie Morris, who survived a brutal attack by Robert Willie, the man later made famous in the book and movie, Dead Man Walking, Thursday, March 2, at 11 a.m. in the Moot Court Room of Robinson Hall.

2000 TAAC Women's Basketball Tournament March 8–11 in Pelham

The Samford University women's basketball program will co-host the Trans America Athletic Conference Women's Basketball Championship Tournament March 8–11 at the Pelham Civic Complex.

Jacksonville State University, Troy State University and the Alabama Sports Foundation are other co-hosts.

The tournament winner receives an automatic berth in the NCAA Women's Basketball Championship Tournament.

Samford alumni and friends are invited to a tournament reception March 9 at 5:30 p.m. at the Pelham Civic Complex. Call ext. 2792 for reception reservations.

Tournament passes and individual game tickets are available. For information on ticket packages, contact Richard Flight at ext. 2050.

4 Inside Samford University Printshop